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The original market expectation at the beginning of 2014/15 was for the first increase in
Bank Rate to occur in quarter 1 2015 as the unemployment rate had fallen much faster
than expected through the Bank of England’s initial forward guidance target of 7%.

In May, however, the Bank revised its forward guidance. A combination of very weak pay
rises and inflation above the rate of pay rises meant that consumer disposable income
was still being eroded and in August the Bank halved its forecast for pay inflation in 2014
from 2.5% to 1.25%.

Expectations for the first increase in Bank Rate therefore started to recede as growth was
still heavily dependent on buoyant consumer demand. During the second half of 2014
financial markets were caught out by a halving of the oil price and the collapse of the cap
between the Swiss franc and the euro. Fears also increased considerably that the ECB
was going to do too little too late to ward off the threat of deflation and recession in the
Eurozone.

In mid-October, financial markets had a major panic for about a week. By the end of
2014, it was clear that inflation in the UK was going to head towards zero in 2015 and
possibly even turn negative. In turn, this made it clear that the MPC would have great
difficulty in starting to raise Bank Rate in 2015 while inflation was around zero and so
market expectations for the first increase receded back to around quarter 3 of 2016.

Gilt yields were on a falling trend for much of the last eight months of 2014/15 but were
then pulled in different directions by increasing fears after the anti-austerity parties won
power in Greece in January; developments since then have increased fears that Greece
could be heading for an exit from the euro.

While the direct effects of this would be manageable by the European Union and the
European Central Bank (ECB), it is very hard to quantify quite what the potential knock on
effects would be on other countries in the Eurozone once the so called impossibility of a
country leaving the EZ had been disproved.

Another downward pressure on gilt yields was the announcement in January that the
ECB would start a major programme of quantitative easing, purchasing Eurozone
government and other debt in March.

On the other hand, strong growth in the US caused an increase in confidence that the US
was well on the way to making a full recovery from the financial crash and would be the
first country to start increasing its central rate, probably by the end of 2015. The UK would
be closely following it due to strong growth over both 2013 and 2014 and good prospects
for a continuation into 2015 and beyond. However, there was also an increase in
concerns around political risk from the general election due in May 2015.



